
   
 

Joint Statement on the Blood Supply – May 28, 2020 
 
 
The following statement has been issued by AABB, America’s Blood Centers and the American Red 
Cross regarding the status of the nation’s blood supply: 
 
Since the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic, AABB, America’s Blood Centers, the American Red 
Cross, and others in the blood community have been working together to monitor the nation’s blood 
supply and help reduce the risk of blood shortages.  
 
This past March, during the early stages of the pandemic, the blood supply decreased to a critical level. At 
that time, the blood community and policymakers issued public statements encouraging eligible 
individuals to donate blood. Thanks to a strong response from the public, the blood supply was 
replenished through donors’ selfless acts. 
 
Now, throughout the country, blood centers are reporting inventories falling to their lowest levels since 
the early stages of the pandemic as the nation’s hospitals resume elective surgeries. In addition, blood 
drives continue to be canceled, as many businesses, high schools and community organizations remain 
closed, and social distancing measures have limited blood centers’ ability to collect blood at pre-
pandemic levels. The availability of an adequate blood supply is a key aspect of ensuring optimal 
treatment for all patients and must be replenished to help prevent shortages during the coming weeks and 
months.  
 
AABB, America’s Blood Centers and the American Red Cross are joining together to urge eligible 
individuals to make an appointment to donate now. Blood will continue to be needed throughout the 
summer and beyond. Making and keeping an appointment to donate blood is the best way to help ensure 
the continued stability of the blood supply. 
 
Please contact one of the following organizations to find a local blood collection site and to schedule an 
appointment to donate: 

AABB: www.aabb.org; +1.301.907.6977 
America’s Blood Centers: www.americasblood.org; +1.202.393.5725 
American Red Cross: www.redcrossblood.org; +1.800.RED CROSS (+1.800.733.2767) 

 
Blood collection organizations continue to follow the highest standards of safety and infection control. To 
ensure optimal safety during the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, social distancing measures and increased 
infection control protocols have been implemented. Donors may be required to wear a face covering or 
mask while giving blood. In addition, donation appointments are strongly encouraged to appropriately 
manage donor flow and ensure social distancing precautions are followed.  
 

 

http://www.aabb.org/
http://www.americasblood.org/
http://www.redcrossblood.org/

